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OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 871

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

June 21, 1954

Mr. H. L. Sanderson
P. O. Box 432
Monte Vista, Colorado

Dear Sir;

Pursuant to your inquiry of June 15, please be advised that there
is a wildcat oil well, presently being drilled east of Lamy, New Mexico.
This is the Colorado Mines and Metals Company #1 Chase -Romero-Stone-
Federal which is located in SW/4 NV /4 Section 8, Township 14 North,
Range 12 East, San Miguel County. However this well has not been drilled
in as you may be assuming. It was spudded with cable tools February 9,
1954 and as of June 17 had reached a 1 depth of 'in a hard sandy
lime. Its status on that ﬁu;EMMr fishing tools to

retrieve 3" cable tool bit 1ost in the hole.

Information as to the drilling is as follows: the rig is a Super-D
Kast Texas Special Fort Worth spudder (under contract); 8 5/8" casing bas
been run to 767' and seated there; 5 1/2" casing has been run to 1630' and
seated for a good water shut-off, Geologic formation tops penetrated are
as follows: Yeso @ 210', Abo @ 630" and Pennsylvanian @ 1200°'. A aumber
of gas and oil shows have been reported but I could not vouch for the extent
or value of these.

The operators intend to carry the well on down as deep as is
economicaily possible with the small size of hole that they are now drilling.

If I can be of further assistance please feel free %o call upon me.

Very truly yours,

EUGENE A, CHAVEZ,
Ofl & Gas Inspector - Dist. #4
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L P - R Box 432
o Nt Monte Vista, Colorado

June 15,1954
Secretary Chamber Commerce

Santa Fe, New Mexico

Dear Sir:

I am told than an o0il well has been drilled in a short distance
East of lamy, something like 10 to 15 miles, and I wish %o ask if the report
is correct, and I will appreciate any information you can give me relative
to the well,such as location, depth, and estimated productione

I thank you for any information you gre able to givee

Yours very tmuly,

J//S—UEL'”— ‘
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- H-1L-Sanderson



